## Calvert Hall College High School - For Immediate Release

## "Calvert Hall to Construct Veterans Tribute"



Brother John Kane, FSC, President, Calvert Hall College High School has approved plans to build a **Veterans Tribute** on the Towson campus. The tribute will be in honor of all members of the Calvert Hall community who have served in the United States Armed Forces. The tribute will also serve as a memorial for those who have died in the service of their country. A digital display inside the

main entrance of the school's Keelty Hall will include a history of Calvert Hall graduates and their military careers.

"Since our founding in 1845, thousands of Calvert Hall graduates have gone on to serve our country in the military and too many have given their lives in that service. Over the last 173 years, so many have found themselves in faraway places often in the most difficult of circumstances. This tribute to our graduates who have served and in particular those who gave their lives for our country is our way of saying thank you for all who have sacrificed and to recognize their service," Brother John said.

The concept was introduced to Calvert Hall by the **Tribute Advocacy Group** which currently consists of over 40 alums with military experience. The architectural design was completed by David G. Gaudreau, AIA, '80, Senior Vice President/Principal, Gaudreau, Inc. and Whiting-Turner has been consulted on the construction of the project.

"Calvert Hall alumni have served in every branch and component of U.S. Armed Forces since 1845. We form a long line of service to the country in both war and peace. We are grateful to Calvert Hall for instilling in us a sense of duty and responsibility, and are proud to have answered the call. While our memorial honors Calvert Hall veterans, we salute our fellow veterans across the country and honor all who made the supreme sacrifice," Nick Prevas, LTC, USA-Retired, Class of 1965.

For more info about the tribute or to make a donation to the project, please visit <a href="www.calverthall.com/veteransmemorial">www.calverthall.com/veteransmemorial</a> or contact Joe Baker '76, Director of Advancement, at <a href="bakerj@calverthall.com">bakerj@calverthall.com</a> or 410-825-4266 ext. 163.

